Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Regular Meeting

December 14, 2009


The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 14th day of December 2009, at 1:30 p.m., in Room 106, 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR
Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS
Marvin Hendrix, Dick Faxon, John Cutney,
IN ATTENDANCE
Lois Shreve, and John Hollingsworth
ABSENT
NONE
CITY ATTORNEY

William Wepfer, City Attorney
SPECIAL GUESTS
Roger Findahl, Ron and Karna Forbes, and Matt Gorges
1) CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS
Mr. Matt Gorges discussed street improvements. He said four years ago he came before the Council and discussed the condition of the streets in Palm Valley. At that time the upgrade of the manholes had just begun and now that the project has been completed he would like for the Council to consider street repairs.  He said the streets have a graffiti looking effect and he felt the best option would be a slurry coat.
Mayor Hall said that the Council would be discussing the streets under agenda item #5. He thanked Mr. Gorges for his comments.

4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 11/16/09 Regular Meeting 
A copy of the minutes (copy attached) from the 11/16/09 Regular Meeting were given to the Council for review.
Councilman Hollingsworth made the motion for approval of the minutes and Councilman Faxon seconded the motion.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
5) STREET PAVING


Councilman Cutney said he would like a review of the proposed projects that the City has. He 
would rather have an engineer do a survey of the streets before any repair is done. He also said 

that rather than spend $400,000 on slurry coat he would rather look into a total redo of the streets 
which would require a bond issue or raising taxes.


Councilman Hollingsworth said since the money the City has been putting aside for street repair 
would not cover the cost then the City should look into using that money for something else or 
look at the cosmetic approach.


Councilman Faxon said the original resurfacing wasn’t done correctly and the City should 
consider doing something cosmetically.


Mayor Hall said he felt like the City should review the problems and solutions now.


Councilman Faxon made the motion to investigate the cosmetic solution and was seconded by 
Councilman Hollingsworth.


Councilman Cutney said he would like to have the employees examine the streets for potholes 
and cracking.   



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously. 
6) CITY WEBSITE

Becky Grayson said that Ms. VanCise will work on the website over the Christmas holidays. 
Councilman Hendrix said he would like a flyer to be delivered to the residents once the website 
is going.  


There was no action taken on this item.

7) SERVICES FROM MAVERICK ENGINEERING


Mayor Hall explained that a meeting was held with TxDOT and Maverick Engineering and 
discussion was held concerning the placement of the wall on the south end of the project from El 
Camino Real to Wilson Road. The wall will move one foot to the east which places it back where 
the old fence was. TxDOT had no objections to the move. Maverick Engineering will reengineer 
the plans and send them to McAllen Construction. This move should allow the wall to be 
constructed with minimal interference to the utilities.


Mayor Hall also explained that the contract between the City and Maverick Engineering calls for 
daily oversight from Maverick during the construction phase. Maverick Engineering has said 
they will not provide the daily oversight. Mayor Hall directed the City Attorney, William 
Wepfer, to send a letter to Maverick Engineering concerning this matter.


There was no action taken on this item.

8) PROPERTY AND EASEMENTS WITH HARLINGEN COUNTRY CLUB


An agreement (copy attached) with the Harlingen Country Club concerning the sewer plant 
property and the easements for the drainage lines on the golf course was given to the Council for 
review. 


Councilman Cutney asked if the agreement included the Country Club moving the gas tank and 
Mr. Wepfer said it did not. Councilman Cutney asked him to revise the agreement to include 
moving the tank and allowing them 90 days to do it. 

This item was tabled until the next meeting.    

9) CONSENT CALENDAR
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION ON:

A. MONTHLY POLICE REPORT – NOVEMBER 2009
B. MUNICIPAL COURT REPORT – NOVEMBER 2009
Lieutenant A.R. Garcia reviewed his report to the Council.
Councilman Faxon made the motion for approval of the reports (copies attached) and was seconded by Councilwoman Shreve.

Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
10) CHECK LISTING AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORT FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR NOVEMBER 2009
A copy of the monthly financial report (copies attached) for the City of Palm Valley and the Water Service for November 2009 was given to the Council for review. 

Mayor Hall explained that the sewer project came in $18,000 above the original amount because of some extra manholes that were found. Councilman Faxon said the overage should have been presented to the Council before being paid.
Councilman Cutney made the motion for approval of the $18,000 overage on the manhole project and was seconded by Councilwoman Shreve.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.

Councilman Hollingsworth made the motion for approval of the check listings and monthly financial reports. The motion was seconded by Councilman Cutney.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.

11) INVESTMENT REPORT FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND PALM VALLEY WATER SERVICES FOR NOVEMBER 2009
The Investment Reports for November 2009 for the City of Palm Valley and Palm Valley Water Services (copies attached) were given to the Council for review.
Councilman Hollingsworth made the motion for approval of the Investment Reports and was seconded by Councilman Faxon.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
12) PURCHASE REQUESTS
There were no purchase requests.
13) DATE AND TIME OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Monday, January 25, 2009 at 1:30 p.m.
14) ADJOURN

Councilman Cutney made the motion to adjourn and was seconded by Councilwoman Shreve.

Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.

______________________________________




Dean Hall







Mayor
______________________________________

Becky Grayson

City Secretary
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